Hambledon Parish councillors have agreed the following amendments to the Minutes of its meeting held on February 1st, 2022. These amendments were approved by unanimous vote at its meeting held on March 1st, 2022, and become a formal document attached to the aforementioned Minutes.

In section 22/23, Verbal Reports, second sentence to read: Cllr Deanus reported that the scheme by Surrey County Council to offer Forestry Commission grown saplings to parish councils free of charge was being raised with the Leader of SCC and relevant portfolio holder, to address the issue in Hambledon where no land is owned or managed by its parish council.

In same section, fourth paragraph, to add the word **restrictions** after HGV's in the first sentence.

In section 22/28, New Planning Applications, on WA/2021/03180 and 03181 Redroof Cottages, penultimate sentences to read: **Councillors noted disappointment at the loss of two rented properties in the village...**"

In section22/30, Village Matters, on Recruitment of new Parish Clerk, replace both sentences with the following: Cllr Payne noted that the Clerk had tendered her resignation. He offered thanks on behalf of the Parish Council for her assistance over the last three year and wished her well in her new position at Chiddingfold Parish Council.

Cllr Payne noted that the Parish Council had already started a recruitment process for a new Clerk and the post had been advertised on the village website, in the parish magazine, on parish noticeboards and on the vacancies section of the Surrey Association of Local Councils. An initial deadline for applications had been set for February 28th, 2022.

The Parish Council has been advised that there is a shortage of Locum Clerks at this time. Accordingly, it resolved by unanimous vote to appoint two of its councillors to the roles of Clerk/Proper Officer and Responsible Financial Officer as an interim measure. Alison Scott-Bishop will become interim Clerk/PO and Robin McKeith the interim RFO. Both take up these positions with immediate effect and will receive no renumeration. This is a short-term measure and will remain in place until a new Clerk is appointed.

In section 22/31, Village Organisations, under Nursery School, replace sentence with the following: Cllr Payne noted that at the last meeting of the school's Trustees, he had informed them of his intention of standing down as the Parish Council representative, a position he has held for 20 years. He will be replaced by Cllr Jude Milan and both will attend the next Trustees meeting on March 30, 2022, to ensure a smooth handover.